
 
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING 
 

DATE:  September 18, 2019 
TIME:  6:30 P.M. 
LOCATION: Storey County Courthouse, Slammer/Museum 

26 South “B” Street 
Virginia City, NV 89440 
 

The meeting will be preceded by a tour of the Virginia City Water Treatment Plant, Divide 
Reservoir, and possibly the Gold Hill sewer plant site if time allows.  The Board will meet at the 
Storey County Courthouse parking lot (26 South “B” Street, Virginia City, NV 89440) at 3:30 
p.m. and will carpool from there.  We will have dinner at 5 p.m. at Red Dog Saloon (76 North C 
Street, Virginia City, NV 89440) and our meeting will follow at 6:30 p.m. at Storey County 
Courthouse, Slammer/Museum, 26 South “B” Street, Virginia City, NV 89440.  A quorum of the 
CWSD Directors may be present at the events preceding the board meeting but no action will be 
taken. 

AGENDA 

 

Please Note:  The Carson Water Subconservancy District (CWSD) Board may: 1) take agenda items out of 
order; 2) combine two or more items for consideration; and/or 3) remove an item from the agenda or delay 
discussion related to an item at any time.  All votes will be conducted by CWSD Board of Directors.  
Reasonable efforts will be made to assist and accommodate individuals with disabilities who wish to attend 
the meeting.  Please contact Catrina Schambra at (775)887-7450 (catrina@cwsd.org), at least two business 
days in advance so that arrangements can be made. 

1. Call to Order the CWSD Board of Directors/Carson River Watershed Committee 

2. Roll Call 

3. Pledge of Allegiance 

4. For Discussion Only:  Public Comment - Action may not be taken on any matter brought 
up under public comment until scheduled on an agenda for action at a later meeting 

5. For Possible Action:  Approval of Agenda 

6. For Possible Action:  Approval of the Board Meeting Minutes of August 21, 2019 

CONSENT AGENDA 

Please Note:  All matters listed under the consent agenda are considered routine and may be acted upon 
by the Board of Directors with one action and without an extensive hearing.  Any member of the board or 
any citizen may request that an item be taken from the consent agenda, discussed and acted upon 
separately during this meeting. 

7. For Possible Action:  Approval of Treasurer’s Report for August 2019 

8. For Possible Action:  Approval of Payment of Bills for August 2019 

**END OF CONSENT AGENDA** 

9. For Discussion Only:  Presentation on River Wranglers Program 

CARSON WATER SUBCONSERVANCY DISTRICT 
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10. For Possible Action:  Letter to US Forest Service regarding the proposal to introduce 
beaver into Faith Valley 

11. For Discussion Only:  Review the Marlette Video 

12. For Discussion Only:  Update on Carson River Permits 

13. For Discussion Only:  Staff Reports  - General Manager     
     - Legal 

       - Correspondence 

14. For Discussion Only:  Directors Reports 

15. For Discussion Only:  Update on activities in Alpine County 

16. For Discussion Only:  Update on activities in Storey County 

17. For Discussion Only:  Public Comment - Action may not be taken on any matter brought 
up under public comment until scheduled on an agenda for action at a later meeting  

18. For Possible Action:  Adjournment 

Supporting material for this meeting may be requested from Catrina Schambra at 775-887-7450 
(catrina@cwsd.org) and is available at the CWSD offices at 777 E. William St., #110A, Carson City, NV 89701 and 
on the CWSD website at www.cwsd.org. 

In accordance with NRS 241.020, this notice and agenda has been posted at the following locations: 

 -Dayton Utilities Complex   -Minden Inn Office Complex 
  34 Lakes Blvd   .  1594 Esmeralda Avenue 
  Dayton, NV     Minden, NV 
 
 -Lyon County Administrative Building -Churchill County Administrative Complex 
  27 S. Main St.     155 N Taylor St. 
  Yerington, NV     Fallon, NV 
 
 -Carson City Hall    -Carson Water Subconservancy District Office 
  201 N. Carson St.     777 E. William St., #110A 
  Carson City, NV     Carson City, NV 
 

-Alpine County Administrative Building -CWSD website: 
  99 Water St.     http://www.cwsd.org  
  Markleeville, CA    -State public meetings website: 
       http://notice.nv.gov 
AFFIDAVIT OF POSTING 

The undersigned affirms that on or before 9:00 A.M. on September 11, 2019, he/she posted a copy of the Notice of 
Public Meeting and Agenda for the September 18, 2019, regular meeting of the Carson Water Subconservancy 
District and the Carson River Watershed Committee, in accordance with NRS 241.020; said agenda was posted at 
the following location:   

______________________________________________________________________________________________
. 
 

____________________________________________________ 
SIGNATURE 
 
Name:  ____________________________Title:  ______________________ Date & Time of Posting:  ___________ 

mailto:catrina@cwsd.org
file:///C:/Users/toni/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/2016%20Meetings/MAR%202016/www.cwsd.org


AGENDA ITEM #6 

 

MINUTES OF LAST 

BOARD MEETING 



 

 1 8-21-19 

 

CARSON WATER SUBCONSERVANCY DISTRICT 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND 

CARSON RIVER WATERSHED COMMITTEE MEETING 

August 21, 2019, 6:30 P.M. 

DRAFT Minutes 
 

Chairman Erquiaga called the meeting of the Carson Water Subconservancy District (CWSD) to 
order at 6:30 p.m. in the NAI Alliance Conference Room, 1000 N. Division St., Ste. 202, Carson 
City, 89701.  Roll call of the CWSD Board was taken and a quorum was determined to be 
present.   
 

CWSD Directors present:   

Carl Erquiaga, Chairman 

Stacey Giomi, Director 

Jack Jacobs, Director 

Barry Penzel, Director 

Ernie Schank, Director 

Steve Thaler, Director 

Mike Workman, Director 

 

Absent CWSD Directors:  Brad Bonkowski, Ken Gray, Fred Stodieck, & Larry Walsh. 

Roll call of the Caron River Watershed Committee was taken which included CWSD Directors 

present and Committee Members:  David Griffith, Don Jardine & Austin Osborne. 

Others present: 

Shane Fryer, Watershed Program Specialist 

Brenda Hunt, Watershed Program Manager 

Edwin James, General Manager 

Mike Kellogg, JE Fuller 

Ramon Naranjo, USGS 

Debbie Neddenriep, Water Resource Specialist II 

Angela Paul, USGS 

Catrina Schambra, Administrative Assistant/Secretary to the Board 

Richard Waskowsky, JE Fuller 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Chairman Erquiaga. 

 

Item #4 – Discussion Only:  Public Comment – None 

 

Item #5 – For Possible Action:  Approval of Agenda   

Committee Member Jardine made the motion to approve the agenda.  The motion was seconded 

by Director Jacobs and unanimously approved by the Board. 

 

Item #6 – For Possible Action:  Approval of the Board Meeting Minutes of July 17, 2019 

Director Giomi made the motion to approve the Board Meeting Minutes of July 17, 2019 as 

presented.  The motion was seconded by Director Jacobs and unanimously approved by the 

Board. 
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CONSENT AGENDA 

 

Item # 7 - For Possible Action:  Approval of Treasurer’s Report for July 2019 

Item # 8 - For Possible Action:  Approval of Payment of Bills for July 2019 

Item #9 - For Possible Action:  Approval of an amendment to the NEON contract in an 

amount not to exceed $8,000 

Director Thaler made the motion to approve the Consent Agenda Items as presented.  The motion 

was seconded by Director Penzel and unanimously approved by the Board. 

**END OF CONSENT AGENDA** 

Item #10 – For Discussion only:  Presentation by JE Fuller on the Dayton Valley Area 

Drainage Master Plan 

Mike Kellogg presented report on Dayton Valley Area Drainage Master Plan.  Mr. Kellogg 
showed historic photo of the area dated 1948 and compared it to 2017 photo. Over this time 
period the drainage patterns stayed relatively the same except in areas impacted by manmade 
changes. He explained the use of high-resolution topographical LiDAR mapping and high-
powered models developed for this study.  The models take the computer a full 5-days to 
calculate the data.  The study included data collection, watershed assessment, topographical 
mapping, flood hazard assessment and flow path analysis.  The results identified hazard 
classifications (vehicles, pedestrians and buildings) and the priority recommendations on 
project development in these areas. 

Director Schank mentioned that the retention basins are all on private property.  Moving 
forward needs to be a partnership with the community.  Committee Member Osborne 
discussed Storey County’s approach.  Director Giomi asked if LOMAR changes had been looked 
at as having any effect on the outcome?  Mr. Kellogg responded that the only flood hazard map 
for this study area is 6-Mile Canyon.  This study did not evaluate changes to the floodplain 
maps. 

The FEMA hazard analysis and cost/loss estimate were part of the study and the annual cost.  
Director Giomi suggests the study results could be used in plans for development.  Director 
Osborne says development guidelines are being developed.  This would be separate document, 
but available as needed.   

Director Workman mentioned nothing can happen in Lyon County without a maintenance plan 
in place.  This would require funding source.  Ms. Neddenriep commented that Lyon County is 
less developed, and they have this data to use in future planning.  She thinks it’s a great study!  
Committee Member Griffith asks is Storey and Lyon counties are working together on this.  
Committee Member Osborne says it’s a collaborative effort and it must be.   

No action was taken. 

Item #11 – For Discussion only:  Presentation by USGS on the Arsenic and Nitrate Data 

Collection in Carson Valley 

USGS representatives Angela Paul and Ramon Naranjo gave a preliminary update on their 
sampling studies in Carson Valley.  Because this is not the official USGS final report on their 
study, their presentation cannot be shared on our website. 
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Ms. Paul reported to the Board on the latest testing for arsenic levels in Carson Valley.  Director 
Jacobs asked if the arsenic was human caused.  Ms. Paul responded no, that is naturally 
occurring in the valley.  Iron and arsenic are intimately intertwined.  When asked if arsenic 
levels had increased or decreased, she said there was no data to compare. 

Director Schank asked if drought has an effect.  Ms. Paul indicated that she does not think 
drought impacts arsenic levels.  Director Penzel asks about trillion gallons of water in the 
aquafer, and doesn’t that dilute the arsenic content?  He is concerned about possible 
overreaction to study of arsenic levels that are relatively low.  He asks if Tahoe can be studied 
and date used to comparative for our wells.  Ms. Paul explains this is not possible as they are 
two totally different systems.  

Ramon Naranjo presented data regarding nitrates in the Carson Valley.  He explained in 
undeveloped areas, nitrates are naturally occurring from atmospheric precipitation.  In urban 
areas, the changes are due to human activities and this leads to health issues.  A discussion 
followed regarding how much more testing and monitoring was needed.  Director Penzel asks if 
it can be required that residents provide well date as a condition of their permit?  The answer is 
no.  Director Thaler suggests that they incentivize the collection of well water like they did for 
Radon.  The possible downside why participants won’t want to have their samples made public 
because of possible property value concerns. 

Director Workman reported that in Lyon County they received a grant to connect over 500 
residents to the sewer system due to water quality concerns.  A discussion followed regarding 
the cost of a new study and it was recommended this be included in the FY 2020-2021 budget. 

No action was taken. 

Item #12 – For Possible Action:  Request from DVCD and CVCD to extend the Flood 

Assistance grants through June 30, 219 

Mr. James provided background and explanation for the requested time extensions.  Essentially 
this was an oversight as all sides thought it had been done when the last amendment was 
signed.  Both vendors are filing their final invoices, and both are well under budget per their 
agreements.  This is a time extension request only. 

Director Schank made the motion to approve the time extension for both grants to June 30, 2019 

as requested.  The motion was seconded by Director Thaler and unanimously approved by the 

Board. 

Item #13 – For Discussion only:  An update on the Watershed Literacy Program 

Brenda Hunt gave a presentation on the video project for the I AM CARSON RIVER campaign.  
She showed the filming concept of person walking through many different areas of the 
watershed.  She also shared the script they are working on and gave dates for filming starting 
this month.  Ms. Hunt also showed the completed logo and window sticker that will be mailed 
out to the public. Ms. Hunt is hoping they can be included with their utility bills. The target date 
for completion is November 2019. 

Director Schank suggested that the logo be made into a sign to be added to the current signage 
for the watershed. 

No action was taken. 
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Item #14 – For Possible Action:  Approve agreement with HDR Engineering to Update the 

Carson Valley Flood Model in an amount not to exceed $21,500 

Mr. James informed the Board that CWSD received the next round of funding from FEMA, MAS 
10.  The grant is for over $600,000.  This is the first of many projects to be covered under MAS 
10. 

Director Jacobs made the motion to approve the HDR Engineering agreement as presented.  The 

motion was seconded by Director Schank and unanimously approved by the Board. 

Item #15 – For Discussion Only:  Staff Reports – Mr. James reported the following: 
 

• At a recent Turtle Park meeting a consultant spoke regarding possible introduction of 
beavers to the Carson River, speculating at possibly 12-24 beaver dams as a result.  
CWSD has concerns that beaver dams will block our Lost Lakes water rights from flowing 
downstream.  Ed will be meeting with the Water Master tomorrow to discuss our 
concerns.  Director Schank suggests CWSD put out a letter to all Carson River entities 
with our concerns of the negative impacts that are possible with this move.  Ed says he 
will bring the letter forward at next Board meeting. 

• The DVCD letter update is attached in the correspondence section per the request at 
the last Board meeting. 

• The Water Purveyors meetings are coming up.  They are open to all who would like to 
attend. 

Ms. Hunt announced the upcoming CRC Meeting, October 23, 1-4pm at WNC:  On the agenda is 
a Geomorphology 101 presentation by Lynn Zonge and Shane Fryer, plus 3-4 more speakers 
including one on funding resources. 

Legal – None 

Correspondence – None 

No action was taken. 

Item #16– For Discussion Only:  Directors Reports - None 

No action was taken. 

Item #17 – For Discussion Only:  Update on activities in Alpine County – Committee 
Member Jardine reported the following: 

• Rotanell use on the Carson River has been delayed by Cal Fish & Wildlife 

• The Leviathan Mine Tour is September 20 hosted by Lahontan Regional Water Quality 
Control Board.  It is open to the public and more info can be found on their website. 

• California LAMP Level 2 has been adopted by Alpine County.  This could force some 
communities to go onto municipal systems. 

• Red Lake and Indian Lake have reported toxin algae blooms.  Levels high enough to kill 
dogs and toxic to humans, too.  Stay out of the water! 

No action was taken. 

Item #17 – For Discussion Only:  Update on activities in Storey County – Committee 
Member Austin Osborne reported Storey County is moving forward on the Gold Hill Sewer 
Project and he is very happy about that. 
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No action was taken. 

Item #19 – For Discussion Only:  Public Comment – None 

There being no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Erquiaga adjourned the 

meeting at 8:45 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Catrina Schambra 

Secretary to the Board 



AGENDA ITEM #7 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 





























AGENDA ITEM #8 

 

PAYMENT OF BILLS 













AGENDA ITEM #9 



CARSON WATER SUBCONSERVANCY DISTRICT 
 
 
TO:  BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
FROM: EDWIN D. JAMES  
 
DATE:  SEPTEMBER 18, 2019 
 

SUBJECT: Agenda Item #9 – For Discussion Only:  Presentation on River Wranglers 
Program   

 
DISCUSSION:  Darcy Phillips with River Wranglers will give a presentation on the activities and 
programs that the River Wranglers have been working on over the past two years in the Carson 
River Watershed.  
 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  Receive and file. 
 

 



AGENDA ITEM #10



CARSON WATER SUBCONSERVANCY DISTRICT 
 
 
TO:  BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
FROM: EDWIN D. JAMES  
 
DATE:  SEPTEMBER 18, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: Agenda Item # 10 – For Possible Action:  Letter to US Forest Service regarding 
the proposal to introduce beaver into Faith Valley 

 
DISCUSSION: CWSD has been closely monitoring and participating in meetings regarding the 

proposal to promote beaver dams in Faith Valley.  Since CWSD owns the water rights in Lost 

Lakes located upstream of Faith Valley, it is of great concern that the promotion of beaver dams 

may adversely affect access to our water rights.   CWSD staff attended the workshop in 

Markleeville on August 12, 2019 to learn about the proposed project and expressed our 

concerns about the impact the beaver dams would have on water delivery.  CWSD staff 

understands the benefits the beaver dams could have to riparian/meadow restoration; however, 

we need assurances that flow rates through the water system would not impact access to our 

water right. 

 A little background on the Lost Lakes water rights:   Lost Lakes reservoirs are located at the 

head waters of the West Fork of Carson River.  The reservoirs were built in the 1920s to store 

spring runoff and then released in late summer to augment water needs to farmlands located in 

the south portion of Carson Valley. Historically, the farmers would release a set amount of water 

from Lost Lakes and they would then be able to divert that amount of water out of the river at 

their diversion structure.  Because timing of the water delivery was important, the farmers would 

remove any beaver dams in Faith and Hope Valleys if they were impeding the water flow.  In 

October 2001, CWSD purchased the Lost Lakes water rights.  CWSD can use the water for 

environmental, recreation, irrigation, and municipal purposes.  Typically, CWSD stores water in 

the springtime and then release the water in the fall for downstream users.  During this 

operation the concern regarding timing of water deliveries is not a major issue.  However, twice 

CWSD has released the water during the summer period for particular water needs downstream 

and it is important that the water be able to move through the river system in a timely and 

efficient fashion.  CWSD is open to explore other options to ensure delivery of our water.  

CWSD staff proposes to send the attached letter to the US Forest Service stating our concerns 

in this area, as well as copies to others likely affected.  The people on the cc list are people who 

attended the August 12 meeting in Markleeville.  Please let staff know if there are other 

organizations you want to add to the letter. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  Approve the attached letter to be sent to the US Forest Service 
to state our concerns on this proposal. 
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September 19, 2019 
 
 
District Ranger 
Carson Ranger District 
U. S. Forest Service  
1536 S Carson Street 
Carson City, Nevada 89701 
 
 
Dear District Ranger, 

The Carson Water Subconservancy District (CWSD) wants to inform you of our concerns regarding the proposal to 

promote beaver dams in Faith Valley.  CWSD owns the water rights in Lost Lakes located upstream of Faith Valley. We 

are concerned that the promotion of beaver dams may affect access to our water rights.   CWSD staff attended the 

workshop in Markleeville on August 12, 2019 to learn about the proposed project and expressed our concerns about the 

impact the beaver dams would have on water delivery.  CWSD staff understands the benefits the beaver dams could have 

to riparian/meadow restoration; however, we need assurances that flow rates through the water system would not impact 

access to our water right. A little background on the Lost Lakes water rights:   Lost Lakes reservoirs are located at the 

head waters of the West Fork of Carson River.  The reservoirs were built in the 1920s to store spring runoff and then 

released in late summer to augment water needs to farmlands located in the south portion of Carson Valley. Historically, 

the farmers would release a set amount of water from Lost Lakes and they would then be able to divert that amount of 

water out of the river at their diversion structure.  Because timing of the water delivery was important, the farmers would 

remove any beaver dams in Faith and Hope Valleys if they were impeding the water flow.  In October 2001, CWSD 

purchased the Lost Lakes water rights.  CWSD can use the water for environmental, recreation, irrigation, and municipal 

purposes.  Typically, CWSD stores water in the springtime and then release the water in the fall for downstream users.  

During this operation the concern regarding timing of water deliveries is not a major issue.  However, twice CWSD has 

released the water during the summer period for particular water needs downstream and it is important that the water be 

able to move through the river system in a timely and efficient fashion.  CWSD is open to explore other options to ensure 

delivery of our water.  

CWSD is not opposed to the beaver restoration concept, but we need assurance that any proposal considers the impact 

on the CWSD’s ability to deliver water through Faith Valley. 

Thank you for your consideration to our concerns.  If you have any questions, please contact Ed James, CWSD General 

Manager at (775) 887-7456. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Steven Thaler 
Vice Chairman 
Carson Water Subconservancy District 
777 E. William Street, Suite 110A 
Carson City, NV 89701 
edjames@cwsd.org 
 
cc:  Sally Champion, U.S. Forest Service 

Julie Fair, American Rivers 
Kimra McAfee, Alpine Watershed Group 
Cindy Wise, Lahontan Regional Water Quality Control Board 
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AGENDA ITEM #11



CARSON WATER SUBCONSERVANCY DISTRICT 
 
 
TO:  BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
FROM: EDWIN D. JAMES  
 
DATE:  SEPTEMBER 18, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: Agenda Item # 11 – For Possible Action:  Review the Marlette Lake Video 

 
DISCUSSION:  In 2010, CWSD produced a video on the Marlette Lake Water System.  It is 
typically included as an informational item during the “GET ON THE BUS” tours to educate the 
public.  During discussions with several Board members it was suggested that it be shared at a 
future Board meeting. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  Receive and file. 
 
 



AGENDA ITEM #12



CARSON WATER SUBCONSERVANCY DISTRICT 
 
 
TO:  BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
FROM: EDWIN D. JAMES  
 
DATE:  SEPTEMBER 18, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: Agenda Item # 12 – For Possible Action:  Update on Carson River Permits 

 
DISCUSSION:  On September 12, CWSD staff and attorney met with representatives from State 
Lands, conservation districts, and Department of Conservation and Natural Resources to 
discussion permit requirements working in the Carson River.  Staff will give an update to the Board 
on the meeting.   
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  Receive and file. 
 

 



STAFF REPORTS 



CARSON WATER SUBCONSERVANCY DISTRICT 
 
 
TO:  BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
FROM: EDWIN D. JAMES  
 
DATE: September 18, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: Agenda Item #13 - For Information Only:  Staff Report  
 
DISCUSSION: The following is a list of meetings/activities attended by Ed James and staff 
since the last Board meeting on August 21, 2019: 
 

• 8/22/19 – Ed met with Federal Water Master regarding USBR Water Marketing 

Project 

• 8/26/19 – Ed met with Carson City Staff re:  Reuse Master Plan Proposals 

• 8/26/19 – Debbie, Brenda, Shane and Loren attended FAW Planning meeting 

• 8/28/19 – Brenda, Shane & Ed attended CRC Education Working Group 

• 8/28/19 – Ed met with Far West Engineering  

• 8/29/19-8/30/19 – Shane & Brenda:  filming days for Watershed Literacy 

Campaign Video 

• 9/4/19 – Catrina participated in POOL/PACT Training Webinar “Positive 

Workplace” 

• 9/4/19 – Ed met with Director Penzel, Director Walsh and others to discuss 

Carson Valley water issues 

• 9/9/19 – Ed met with State Engineer re: USBR Water Marketing Project 

• 9/9/19 – Ed, Shane and Loren attended Storey County Planning Commission 

(Ed presented FMP; Shane & Loren demonstrated GW & FP Models) 

• 9/5/19 – Ed participated in conference call JE Fuller re:  Dayton Valley ADMP 

• 6/5/19 – Ed met with Tim Russell re:  BOR Water Marketing Project 

• 9/10/19 – Ed attended CTWCD Board meeting in Reno 

• 9/10/19 – Ed met with Patrick King re: Carson River Permits 

• 9/10/19 – Ed, Brenda and Shane attended AWG Board meeting 

• 9/11/19 – Ed and Debbie met with Carson City staff and consultant to discuss 

West Carson Flood Study 

• 9/11/19 – Ed and Debbie met with HDR re: Churchill Cunty Floodplain Study 

• 9/12/19 – Ed met with State Lands, Dept of Conservation & Natural Resources, 

DVCD and Patrick King re:  Carson River Permits 

• 9/13/19 – Ed, Catrina, Debbie, Shane, Brenda & Loren attended Water 

Purveyors meeting in Dayton 

• 9/16/19 – Ed, Catrina, Debbie, Shane, Brenda & Loren attended Water 

Purveyors meeting at IHGID office 
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• 9/17/19 – Debbie participated in Flood Management Workshop in Reno 

• 9/17/19 – Ed attended Douglas County Managers meeting in Minden 

Meetings/activities anticipated through the end of September:   

• 9/19/19 – Brenda, Debbie, Shane & Loren to participate in USACE 

teleconference 

• 9/19/19 – Ed to attend NWRA Board meeting in Carson City 

• 9/20/19 – Ed to participate in teleconference with Churchill County re: Floodplain 

Study 

• 9/24-25/19 – Ed to attend NWRA Fall Symposium in Reno 

• 9/26/19 – Ed to participate in the Marlette Lake tour 

• 9/30/19 – Ed, Shane & Loren to attend presentations at USGS regarding studies 

in the Carson River Watershed 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  Receive and file.  



NO CORRESPONDENCE
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